
permission to proceed by the Shire of Belmont.
Further representations have recently been made
to the Shire, but the Council has remained ada-
mant in its refusal to allow the Society to extend
its premises.

The position now stands that the R.S.P.C.A. has
regretfully had to refuse to accept responsibil i ty
for this Iaudable humane community service which
would be best provided by a voluntary organisation
with some government assistance.

Fauna Wardens
/ F lLOnrerenceS

In the flrst edition of S.W.A.N.S., Honorary
Fauna Wardens were invited to advise the De-
partment of the day which they considered to be
the most suitable for holding regional confer-
ences.

The survey revealed that:

24 per cent. of Wardens preferred Fridays.

22 per cent. of Wardens were in favour of
Saturdays, and

15 per cent. of Wardens indicated a preference
for Sundays.

The highest percentage for any other day of the
week was less  fhan t0  per  cent .

As a result of this survey the Department has
decided to hold future conferences on the two
most popular days depending, of course, on the fac-
il i t ies available at the time. Thanks are expressed
to all those Wardens who assisted in the survey.

SHORT-NECKED
TORTOISE

The 1970 Annual R,eport of the Zcologicat
Gardens Board of W.A. contained the following
report of successful breeding of the Short-necked
Tortoise:--

For the third time, the Short-necked
Tortoises have bred, but for the nrst t ime,
two clutches have hatched, indicating that
two females bred. The broods consisted of
four and three and both surfaced after very
heavy falls of autumn rain, the flrst on 24-29
April and the second brood on 9-11 May.

Hatchling Short-necked Tortoises climb
iike tree-frogs and before discovery, one of
the brood of three had climbed from the pool
of the adults into that occupied by yearting
Western Lcng-necked Tortoises where its
mutilated remains were found next day- The
six survivors are doing well o}r a diet of water-
fleas.

Correction SWANS Vol. I No.2
In the submissions to the Committee of Inquiry

into the Mining Act, which were published in
s .w.A.N.s .  vo l .  1No.2  Spr ing  1970,  I tem (1)  (b )
was reproduced on Page 23 under submissions
made by Professor A. R. Main, Department of
Zoology, University of Western Australia.

Item (1) (b) was, however, a submission by the
Department and should have appeared in the
Directors' submissions on Page 4.

FAUNA WARDEN-
APPOINTMENTS

P o  i Y . l  T  a a  P . r r h ^ h . l

Brown, Michael Jefiery.
Bruce, Barly Charles.
Faulkner, Geofirey Basil.
Gibb, Walter Andrew.
Hawkins, Barry Leona,rd.
Kendrick, Ron Edward PhiUip.
Kendrick, Robert Will iam.
Lewis-Driver, Christopher.
Lilburne, Spencer James.
Lukies, Graeme Walter.
McKenzie, Norman Leslie.

Mcwhirter, Stephen Charles.
Marshau, Kevin James.
Moss, Leslie Roy.
Pedersen, Haakon.
Sticklar]d, Peter James.
Van Roon, Johannes Christianus.
Kirk, Robert James.
Looby, John Grayden.

Gazetted 18 December, 1970.

IIONORARY FAUNA WARDEN - APPOINTMENTS
Gloster, Gerald Fitz-Gerald.
Davies, Lester Lloyd.

Gazetted 13 November, 1970.

DISTRIBUTION OF S.W.A.N.S.
This journal is issued free of charge to various

organisations and individuals associated with con-
servation and wildlife management.

If you are not receiving an individual copy and
wish to do so, please write and request that your
name and address be placed on the mailing l ist.

See publisher's note, column 1, page 3.
(EDITOR.)
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